



**Committed to Safeguarding** 

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road,

Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

## **Newsletter No 30**

10<sup>th</sup> May 2019

## **Dear Parents and Carers,**

This week, most of our year 2 pupils went off to 'Wild Child' residential centre in St Albans for a wonderful adventure. They were away for two days and said they had a fantastic time and all our staff said that they were excellent. It is great to see such young children with the confidence to take part in a residential trip.

All our year 3 pupils went to see the bright sparks performance by the philharmonic orchestra.

1A went to the Soane environmental centre to explore nature. They really enjoyed this experience.

## **Notes for your diary**

13-16<sup>th</sup> May SATS Year 6

20<sup>th</sup> June International day in school

21<sup>st</sup> June Concert in school hall 3.45

4<sup>th</sup> July Sports day – am EYFS and KS1

Pm KS2

11<sup>th</sup> July Leavers' performance

16<sup>th</sup> July Leavers' Disco

18thJuly Leavers' Mass

## **Parliamentary Elections 23rd May**

We have been informed that our premises will be used as Polling Station on 23<sup>rd</sup> May. Voting will take place in our small hall; therefore **the school will remain open**. Members of the public will have no access to areas of the school beyond the small hall. Little Gremlins will be using our main hall on this day to ensure before and after school provision as usual.

#### **Parent Governor Vacancy**

We have a vacancy for one new parent governor on our Governing Board. We will be running the nomination process shortly and we will provide our own guidance notes at that time as well, but we wanted parents and carers to start thinking now about whether they might have the necessary time, desire, skills and commitment to undertake this very important role in the life of our school.

Information about what being a school governor can be found at the National Governor's Association website, <a href="https://www.nga.org.uk/Be-a-Governor/Be-a-Governor.aspx">https://www.nga.org.uk/Be-a-Governor/Be-a-Governor/Be-a-Governor.aspx</a>





















Link: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/test-post/

### **Our Lady of Lourdes parish**

#### 1st Communion Programme 2019 - Our Lady of Lourdes Lee

The next session will be tomorrow Saturday 11th May 2019 at 10:00am.

The children will be making their First Reconciliation so please can both children and parents meet in the church and aim to arrive early so that the service can start at 10:00am sharp. We are expecting to have additional priests available so that parents can also participate. It is likely that the service/session will finish at around 11:15am if we can start on time.

Parents - please remember to complete the leaf template that we handed out at the last session and bring them with you as we will need these for this service.

#### **Chorus News:**

Our summer charity concert will be on Sunday 7th July at 4pm in the church and will be for the British Heart Foundation. Rehearsals will continue on Monday 13th May at 8pm in the church and all the music will be around the theme of The Heart. Whether you have been in our chorus before or not, there is still room for any enthusiastic singers to come and join us.

Christmas Concert. This is simply an advance notice of the date for our Christmas Concert this year which will be on the afternoon of SUNDAY 15th December at 4pm

## **Message from the Friends**

2 11/8 FAMILY NIGHT - FRIDAY 7th JUNE 6-8PM 811 2

We are hosting our first ever Family Night this year which will replace the children's summer disco. The adults were missing out on all the fun so we are inviting everyone along! You'll need to dust of your dancing shoes and brush up on your Macarena - we are giving out prizes for best dancing so make sure you are competition ready! Tickets will be available on advance so that we can meet health and safety requirements and make sure we cater for you all. More details to follow but for now SAVE THE DATE!

💐 🖣 💐 FAMILY FUN DAY 💐 🖣 💐

\*\*\* SATURDAY 13th JULY 12-3PM \*\*\*

We LOVE fun day and we can't wait to share some of the great new events, stalls and competitions we have lined up for this year! PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE OF DATE!

\*\*\* WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS! COME AND JOIN US! \*\*\*

Fun day is a huge event that brings the whole school community together but we can't do it without your help. Last year we had almost 50 volunteers who pitched up and got stuck in to raise a record breaking amount for the school. If you have skills to share, something to donate or just an hour to spare in the run up or on the day, we would love to hear from you. Last year we had cooks, bar staff, cake bakers, stall holders, badge makers, face painters, prize givers, raffle ticket folders, people to set up, people to put away, runners, shoppers, poster designers, food donations, prize donations, stall ideas and much, much more!!! Email us at stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com or speak to your class rep or one of the Friends.

# Attendance for this week

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
Reception C	94%	Year 3F	96%
Reception BC	98%	Year 4T	99%
Year 1A	95%	Year 4CW	95%
Year 1LC	92%	Year 5K	98%
Year 2A	98%	Year 5F	95%
Year 2M	97%	Year 6F	99%
Year 3W	97%	Year 6M	98%

Have a lovely weekend

Margaret Hanrahan



















